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Submitted by Cindy Calhoun 

 

As I end two terms as TEC President, I want to thank everyone for their cooperation, assistance, and 

support.  Although I have been on the Board since 2012 or 2013 (as Governor, then VP) the last four 

years have been a whirlwind of activity for me; learning the President position, handling the day-to-day 

emails and correspondence, developing procedure documents, planning for shows, etc..  Then just when 

I about have it figuring out, along came the pandemic.  The current Board did a great job of figuring out 

how to conduct last year’s meeting and auction remotely and keep TEC on-track.  Through the years the 

Boards were fabulous to work with! 

The 2021 World’s Fair of Money is scheduled to be held.  Fingers crossed that the recent spike in Covid 

cases doesn’t negatively affect the number of show visitors and attendance at our annual meeting.  The 

new Board will be inducted at the end of the meeting and Tyler will be moving from VP to President 

and I will be taking over as Treasurer.   

I continued handling the TEC Junior Member Birthday program. The special birthday elongated was 

mailed to the Junior members during their birth month.  

Lifetime Members and those reaching their 5, 10, 15 or 20 year TEC anniversary received special 

elongateds to celebrate their milestone.  The current year awards are in process of being printed and 

sent.  TEC also created awards that can be earned by the members including the TEC Presidential Merit 

Award, TECNews contributor award, and Recruiter Award.  The design contest winners in both the 

Junior and Adult categories saw their design created as an elongated and our members received the 

annual Membership coin, show coins, special issuances and elongateds donated by our members for 

inclusion in TECNEWS.   

Thanks to all the TEC members for being part of our great club.  An extra thank you to the 2019-2021 

TEC Board – your cooperation and support has been outstanding.  Our Board worked well together, 

handled their respective responsibilities, and willingly assisted each other and our members. These 

volunteers devote their time and experience for the betterment of our organization.  We would not be 

able to continue without a well-functioning Board.  Please welcome and provide the new Board the 

support and encouragement that you gave me these last four years.  THANK YOU FOR 

EVERYTHING!  

Cindy 


